

Mining Association of Manitoba Inc. 700-305 Broadway | Winnipeg, Manitoba | R3C 3J7 204 989 1890 www.mines.ca

July 24, 2017

Mr. Dennis Nikkel Chair The Advisory Council on Workplace Safety and Health 200-401 York Avenue Winnipeg, MB R3C 0P8

Dear Mr. Nikkel:

We appreciate the opportunity to submit recommendations to the 2017 Review of *The Workplace Safety and Health Act.*

Our proposed changes and their relevant sections are detailed in the attached documents for *The Operations of Mines Regulation 212/2011* and *The Workplace Safety and Health Act 217/2006*, section 36.5 (1).

Please contact me via email at an an an an arrange or telephone, and an arrange or telephone, and arrange or telephone, and arrange or telephone or telephone.

Sincerely,

McLandress

Andrea McLandress Executive Director

cc: Honourable Cliff Cullen, Minister of Growth, Enterprise and Trade
Ms Crystal Baldwin, Acting Executive Director, Workplace Safety and Health

Attachments (2)